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AN ACT
IMPLEMENTING THE PEOPLE’S RIGHT TO INFORMATION AND THE 

CONSTITUTIONAL POLICIES OF FULL PUBLIC DISCLOSURE AND HONESTY IN 
THE PUBLIC SERVICE AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES

EXPLANATORY NOTE

A citizen's right to official information is essential for a democracy to work. Individuals 
with ready access to public documents are able to discern better, and therefore exercise their 
sovereignty over the government they elected. No less than the 1987 Philippine Constitution 
affirms this, as embodied in Article II, Sec. 28 which provides, “The right of the people to 
information on matters of public concern shall be recognized. Access to official records, and to 
documents, and papers pertaining to official acts, transactions, or decisions, as well as 
government research data used as basis for policy development, shall be afforded the citizen, 
subject to such limitations as may be provided by law.”

The Constitution also underscores that government must operate with utmost 
transparency and accountability as Article III, Sec. 7 of the 1987 Constitution declares, "Subject 
to reasonable conditions prescribed by the law, the State adopts and implements a policy of full 
public disclosure of all its transactions involving public interest."

The foregoing measure confirms these constitutional imperatives by establishing the 
broad guidelines and procedures that operationalize them. Left without an operational 
framework for public documents, the rights and obligations enshrined under the Constitution 
would be rendered meaningless, allowing government to operate under a shroud of secrecy and 
away from public scrutiny.

Hence, this bill intends to narrow the opportunity for abuse and help restore trust and 
confidence in government. Anti-corruption statutes cannot be fully enforced if there are no 
disclosure and information statutes. This would significantly help our government better serve 
the needs of the people. The passage of the FOI bill will signal the beginning of the realization






































